
 

 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS #2018-124 
Disaster Debris Clearance, Removal and Disposal 

ADDENDUM NUMBER 2 
February 20, 2019 

 
On January 24, 2019, Clackamas County (“County”) published Request for Proposals #2018-124 
(“RFP”).  The County has found that it is in its interest to amend the RFP through the issuance of this 
Addendum #2. Except as expressly amended below, all other terms and conditions of the original RFP 
and subsequent Addenda shall remain unchanged.   
 
1. The following changes are made to the Section 5 Proposal Contents: 

1.1.  Remove the following section 5.8 Oregon Registration in its entirety:  

Provide current Oregon business registry number with the Oregon Secretary of State, and your 
current Oregon Contractor’s license number. 

2. The following changes are made to Section 3 Scope of Work: 
2.1.  Add the following to Section 3.2 Background: 

 
The County will develop a preliminary list of contractors it wishes to prequalify for disaster 
debris removal and disposal, through this RFP process. After posting the preliminary list, any 
business on the list wishing to become prequalified must show proof of registration with Oregon 
Secretary of State to do business in Oregon within 30 days after the County releases the 
preliminary list. The prequalified list will be finalized with businesses who are registered.  A 
Construction Contractors’ Board (CCB) license will not be required for pre-qualification for 
disaster debris removal and disposal. Any contract with Clackamas County, however, will require 
that the contractor or their subcontractors obtain and show proof of proper licenses and permits to 
do the work. This work may include deconstruction or demolition of structures or other work that 
is closely related to construction, and may include work that addresses building materials that 
require special training or permits (e.g. asbestos). A pre-qualified contractor that cannot 
demonstrate that it or a subcontractor holds the proper licenses, permits or certifications required 
in Oregon may not be selected for a contract.” 
 

3. The Closing Date and Time is hereby changed from February 21, 2019 at 2:00 PM to March 6, 2019 
at 2:00 PM. This change hereby amends all applicable references to the Closing Date and Time 
found in this RFP. 

 
 
 

End of Addendum#2 
 
 
 


